
Regular Meeting Hayden Town Council July 7.2022

Work Session

Staff & Councilmember Reports
RECREATION

Josh Jones, Director Parks and Recreation: No significant damage at the parks during the Rainbow
Gathering. Hayden Center stats for May and June were provided to the Town Council; which are
trending down due to the nicer weather. Gym is complete. Hayden Daze is next weekend. Baseball
season wrapped up. Soccer has started; agreed to have a competition July 2T' and 28* 2022.

Rachel Wattles, Director Arts and Events: Opera Steamboat one hour concert this Saturday. Street dance
was good with positive feedback from attendees. Brings back the days of regular street dances that were
held here in Hayden.

POLICE

Chief of Police Tuliszewski: Busy week with calls all week some valid some exaggerated from the
Rainbow Gathering incidents. Town of Hayden increased the saturation patrol. 73 contacts with Rainbow

related folks from loitering to camping in the park. Issued one to two citations. Still 3500-4000
individuals at the gathering location. Reduced from 30 officers down to 4 at the location. There are

some still up there after the official gathering. Saturation and patrol kept some of the issues that could
have occurred from occurring.

PUBLIC WORKS

Bryan Richards, Public Works Director: Hospital Hill project doing well. Sandblasted about % completed
walls and roof. Thirty (30) patch plates installed where 50% corrosion existed. General feedback from

contractors is that the Hospital Hill Tank is in good shape. Repairs are needed on the rafters. Water plant
running well and rearranged the crew schedule to have 24/7 coverage. Public Works crew attended
trenching class for safety; learned what types of soils, trenching, and walls. Super busy. Doing crack

sealing.

PLANNING

Tegan Ebbeit, Community Development Director: Action plan steering committee meeting met with
members of the community to piggy bank on the housing survey. We will try an evening or remote
session to capture more input. Receiving a number of inquiries on residential developments. Hopefully
site plan(s) applications will be submitted.

ADMINISTRATION

Mathew Mendisco, Town Manager:
Allesha Beaulieu, Eellow:

Sharon Johnson, Town Clerk:

Andrea Salazar, Finance Manager Finalized accounting RFP receiving one response; an agreement will
be presented to the council. We are interviewing for part time staff at Hayden Center.

COUNCILMEMBERS

Coundlmembers:

Staff reports will continue at the end of the meeting.
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